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Year 11 Celebrate in Style! 

“They were a credit to themselves, their parents and our 

school.” Mr Cassidy (Head of Year 11)

This week we celebrate a wonderful group of young 
people as Year 11 enjoyed their Prom in the beautiful 
setting of Cottingham’s Lazaat Hotel.
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Headteacher’s  
Welcome

As we move towards the summer break, Longcroft remains 
a hive of activity both in lessons and through the many visits, 

trips and events that our young people are enjoying.

Our London Trip is currently underway with lots of pictures 

already coming through of the various activities being 

enjoyed. Restaurants and theatre visits are giving an 

authentic West End experience and with a packed schedule 

you can read more about their adventures on our social 

media thread and in next week’s Newsletter. Our Barcelona 

trip also departed last night with pupils and students 

flying early this morning to enjoy the Spanish sunshine 

and incredible sites, whilst immersing themselves in the 

local culture. We can’t wait to see and hear all about their 

adventures and will be sharing updates as we receive them 

over the coming days (not least on Sunday evening!). We 

now have Flamingo Land to look forward to next week as 

well as our School Games Day, before celebrating the year 

together through assemblies, community events and with 

tutors on the last day of term.

It has been such a wonderful week of celebrations with a 

brilliant performance ‘on the road’ in Leconfield on Friday 

evening from our musicians and choir. Pupils and students 

delivered an impressive bill including soloists, ensembles 

and our brilliant school choir. They performed to a packed 

audience who raised lots of money for the Friends of 

St Catherine’s Church, an organisation committed to 

preserving the space of their community and we were so 

pleased to be able to help.

It was an honour to host the East Riding of Yorkshire, 

School Sports Partnership Awards Evening at Longcroft 

on Tuesday evening, and a privilege to welcome over 

350 guests from schools and families across the region. 

There was a plethora of awards for our own young people, 

and it was a particularly proud evening for all of the staff 

who have been involved in working with the successful 

individuals over the last year, and who attended the event 

to represent the school.

The guest speaker was GB and Commonwealth Champion 

hockey player Charlotte Hartley. With incredible humility, 

Charlotte shared the inspirational story of her own journey 

to sporting success and the many challenges within and 

beyond her hockey experienced along the way. So much 

of what Charlotte shared resonated with our Longcroft 

values and the character traits that we seek to instill in our 

young people. It was further testament to our belief in 

‘ordinary people’ and their ability with hard work, to achieve 

‘extraordinary things’ – often achievements that they could 

never initially have contemplated or imagined.

Another highlight this week was our First Story Literary 

Recital and celebration event on Thursday, which saw our 

now officially published authors reading their short stories 

and being presented with copies of our anthology ‘Weaving 

Dreams’, which is now available from the British Library. 

Our writer in residence, Vicky Foster, spoke beautifully 

about our children and the exceptional work they have 

produced. We could not be more proud of each and every 

one of them; such an impressive achievement at such a 

young age!

It is often impossible to imagine what we are actually 

capable of, or where life may take us. At Longcroft we 

want to ensure a culture and an educational experience 

that empowers our young people to constantly reimagine 

what is possible for them and the world around them, 

to be confident and happy, committed and courageous, 

willing to take risks and accept failure as a path to success. 

As ever, this week’s newsletter is full of inspiring examples, 

celebration and opportunity. Please encourage your 

children to get involved and try something new… every 

journey starts somewhere.

Mr D Perry 

Headteacher
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Reward Totals
So far this term our pupils have been awarded the following 
rewards for acting with Great Heart, Thought and Vision:

HEART	  99,462

A
ct

s 
of

 G
re

at GRAND 
TOTAL: 
 891,693VISION	  311,018

THOUGHT	   481,213
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Beth’s Election Success! 

Congratulations to all our Lower School pupils 
who ran as candidates in Longcroft’s Mock 
General Election last week. Mr Coupe diligently 
ensured our children enjoyed the opportunity 
to experience democracy in action as the 
process mirrored as closely as possible the 
actual election. 

After weeks of campaigning and a morning of voting, the results were 

announced by Returning Officer Mr Coupe:

The Conservative Party – 4.40%

The Yorkshire Party – 14.78% 

The Green Party – 20.75%

The Liberal Democrats – 20.75%

The Labour Party – 36.79%

LOWER 
SCHOOL

Mr Worthington writes:
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Beth, who ran as the Labour Party candidate, was duly elected as the Member of Parliament for Longcroft School and Sixth 

Form College.

Beth, who is in Year 7, said:”It’s unexpected - I thought it would be a lot closer but it feels good.” Beth was asked to consider 

the current voting age. “I feel certain 12 year olds should be able to vote, and I would like to, but I definitely think 16 year 

olds should be able to vote.” Beth explained: “I think it’s quite an interesting career - stressful but rewarding if you did 

something well.” She added: “I’m interested in politics, which is why I chose to get involved in the Longcroft election.”

When asked what she address as an MP, Beth explained: “I would want to sort out the problems with the NHS and the 

waiting lists for ambulances, and maybe offer more scholarships for university or more help for people who can’t afford to 

go. I’d definitely like to go to university. I’m into music and drama, but I’d maybe study Criminal or Child Psychology.”The 

opportunity formed an important part of this year’s Personal Development programme. We recognise the Fundamental 

British Values in our school, and Democracy is key to this. Well done to Beth and our other candidates Elias, Amelia, Chris 

and Lottie. 

Thank you!

Thank you to all our children and families for your support throughout this summer term, especially with the recent 

completion of our GL and STAR Assessments in school. These assessments provide us with invaluable information with 

respect to pupil progress, and we look forward to sharing our findings with you in the next academic year.

At Longcroft School, we encourage our pupils to always try their hardest in everything they do in every lesson and staff, in 

turn, recognise and reward not only great work, but great character as well. This system enables teachers to issue a range of 

rewards to pupils both in class and around school. The rewards are based on the school motto, and are awarded for work 

demonstrating Great Thought or acts of Great Heart or Great Vision. We also recognise and reward pupils when they display 

life skills, such as effective communication. 

Also, thank you with your support in monitoring your child’s progress in school daily on our ClassCharts App. We strongly 

believe that parents and carers have a crucial role in recognising and rewarding our pupils’ achievements. We therefore 

encourage parents and carers to download the free ClassCharts Parent App from either iStore or Google Play. We have 

previously provided each parent or carer with a unique access code for their child, which needs to be entered along with 

an email address and password. Parents and carers can then check their child’s rewards regularly on their mobile phone. If 

you cannot find the letter with the unique code, please contact school@longcroft.eriding.net and we will be happy to help. 

A reminder; any points accumulated on ClassCharts can be traded in for items in our school’s ClassCharts store online. We 

can confirm the system will remain in place for next academic year.

With one week left, I have enjoyed talking to our Lower School pupils during their lunch and break times about the trips and 

activities they are planning to do during their well-earned summer holiday. 
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I have also tried to share with them the secret of how to make the holidays last longer; the key is to fill the holiday with 

a wide range of new experiences. Studies have shown that the human mind ‘skips’ time when experiencing familiar 

surroundings or whilst taking part in familiar activities. Time seems to actually ‘slow down’ when doing something new and 

different. The key to making the most of the summer holiday is therefore to fill it with as many different sights, sounds and 

experiences as possible. The same could be said of a day at secondary school!

Although our pupils are in only five 60-minute lessons per day, they are surrounded by different teachers, sights, sounds and 

experiences in that time. They are constantly learning, refining and mastering new skills, achieving successes whilst meeting 

and working with new friends. As a result, our Lower School pupils are able to fit an enormous amount of learning into just 

one day. Our pupils work incredibly hard and they have already achieved so much this half term; make every day count!

Josh’s Boxing Success

One pupil who really has had something to celebrate is Josh 

in Year 7, who recently won the Hull Box Cup 2024. Our new 

champion had this to say: “I’ve grown up watching my father 

boxing, in fact I’ve been boxing since the age of three!” Reflecting 

on his win, Josh said: “My opponent in the final was a challenge. 

Matches were rated on points, and I won on a three:two split 

across the five judges.” We are incredibly proud of you Josh. 

Well done on your achievements. Josh boxes out of St Paul’s 

Boxing Club in Hull, synonymous with log-standing Head Coach 

Mike Bromby and 2012 Olympic Gold Medallist Luke Campbell 

MBE. Josh is looking forward to continuing in the sport further, 

focussing on the new season that starts later in the year.

Year 9 Look to the Future!

On Friday Year 9 pupils visited Bishop Burton College’s Sustainable Futures Event - an opportunity for them to explore 

a range of careers associated with Bishop Burton College. With engaging and inspiring hands-on activities at every turn 

this event is a fantastic opportunity for your child to gain first-hand experience of a range of careers. Activities ranged 

from tractor-riding on the Land Zone, animal grooming, animal keeper talks at the Animal Management Centre, first-aid 

training with the Uniformed Services Team, and action and adventure with the Sports Team. Alongside Bishop Burton staff, 

local employers and services such as the Armed Forces, Hobson Porter and Humberside Police were also present and ran 

activities for pupils.

I am sure the event will have inspired the children to make 

informed decisions about their future and to ensure that 

they are aware of many the different routes, careers, and 

opportunities available to them as they finish their time as 

Lower School pupils and prepare to start GCSE examination 

courses in September.

It has been a real pleasure to work with the children this year, 

they have grown in maturity and resilience over the past 

twelve months and I am looking forward to seeing further 

progress being made in the future.

Mr Worthington  

Head of Lower School
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Congratulations to our Lower School 

pupils on the number of ClassCharts 

rewards they are receiving each week. 

The pupils who earned the most 

rewards last week are listed below.

Year 7

Ashley Griffin

Owen Harper

Leonid Vaskov

Tymofii Merkulov

Elliot Bennett

Pennie Sonley Kilkenny

Spencer Uzzell

Ryan Lucas

Imogen Trolle

Madison Grimshaw 

Year 8

Charlotte Sutcliffe

Reagan De Kock

Ben Jagger

Dorothy Makey

Olivia Lax

Lydia Chapman

Lily Curtis

Sophia Battye

Sophia David

Holly Ruston 

Year 9

Ben Smedley

Ben Carlyle Smith

Aiden Clayton

Levi Petherbridge

Mason David

Charlotte Burnett

Ava Bryce

Thomas Wells

Maisie Monaghan

Charlie Moses

Attendance Matters!
Each week we reflect on the importance of 
attendance at school by giving ClassCharts 
rewards for Great Vision to every pupil with 
100% attendance the previous week. These 
pupils are then entered into a draw and the 
winner receives a £5 Amazon voucher.

Last week’s winners were:

Year 7: Henry Coates

Year 8: Charli Drage

Year 9: Conner Leak
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UPPER 
SCHOOL

Mr Henderson writes:

Year 11 Prom 2024 

Congratulations to our wonderful Year 11 pupils who enjoyed an unforgettable 
Prom. The Prom, once again held in the stunning surroundings of Lazaat Hotel, was 
a fantastic success with pupils celebrating not only the lasting friendships made 
over the last 5 years and in many cases much longer, but also their hard work and 
commitment throughout Year 11. 

It was also fantastic to see so many Year 11 pupils coming in on Friday for the 

Sixth Form Taster Day which is mentioned in Mr Chapman’s Sixth Form article. 

Mrs Fleming said: “It was lovely to see pupils I have worked with for five years 

looking so smartly dressed and with a confidence that showed their maturity.” 

She added: “We are really proud of all the pupils we have worked with and the 

Prom was an opportunity to see them shine.” 

The evening was most enjoyable with much humour, and several pupils received 

rewards from Mr Cassidy – their Head of Year. 

Prom King and Queen were Adam Jefferson and Ella Booth, while Natasha 

Sharpe was voted ‘Most likely to become Prime Minister’. The award for ‘funniest 

student’ went to Libby Raper, the ‘smiliest’ was Lewis Cunningham and ‘most 

friendly’ Ella Harris-Smith. Adam Calvert won two awards, being voted ‘Most 

likely to become a millionaire’ and the pupil with the ‘biggest ego’. 
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Mr Cassidy said: “It has been a privilege to lead this group of pupils throughout 

their journey at Longcroft. I have been proud of the way they have tackled the 

many challenges that pupils face as they progress through secondary school. 

This was typified at the Prom where they were a credit to themselves, their 

parents and the school. Their behaviour and conduct were praised by staff at 

Lazzat who have hosted several proms this summer. I am sure all the hard work 

that individuals have put on during their GCSE’s will be rewarded with some 

great exam results in August.” 

Thank you to Mrs Ellis who played a huge part in the evening’s organisation as 

well as taking many of the wonderful photos featured here and on our social 

media. Other photos were taken by Jennifer from Nafferton based ‘Irresistible 

You Are’. 
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Work Experience 

It has been lovely seeing all the Year 10 pupils back in 
school having enjoyed their week’s work experience.

Finn had an amazing week at Fudge Animation and received some fantastic 

feedback! “They put so much into ensuring he had a fantastic experience and 

covered lots of different areas of animation from Blending to Stop Motion. On 

one day he had to create and fully map out his own animation ideas (from story 

boarding to character design) and then after various feedback sessions had to 

pitch it to the ‘client’. He shadowed the work they are doing on a Disney + tv 

series (a children’s cartoon). They taught him various new software he has never 

used. It really was great. They have also emailed and said they are happy to 

continue to mentor him which I will encourage him to do.”

Joe had an incredible time at Eski – an international award-winning creative and 

media marketing agency.

Follow this link to read about Joe’s week: https://eski.media/eski-work-

experience/

Florence spent her week at Farndale House Residential Care Home. We were 

delighted and proud to hear about the fabulous feedback she received. 

“Such a lovely, lovely young lady - the right kind of personality for the care 

industry.” 

“Very nice, and kind, not afraid to do anything and got 

involved, she spoke to MP kindly and made him cups of tea, 

she seems so happy all the time which reflected well on MP 

because then he was smiling and happy.” 

“She was lovely, very calm and kind – asked questions and 

a lovely young lady inside and out who wasn’t afraid to get 

stuck in.” 

“Very flexible, hard worker, great with the service users.”

Her feedback, in the form of a lovely letter, concluded: “If 

you choose Social Care when you finish at School or Uni 

there will always be a job for you with Farndale.” 

Congratulations Florence on an exceptional week in which 

you clearly made a positive, lasting impression! 

Work experience is such a fabulous learning opportunity. A 

selection of other pupils’ comments are below. 

“I went to Dream Science MotoSports garage. I really 

enjoyed it as I got on with the people there. It gave me a 

good insight into being an apprentice.” George 

“At Wenlock Barracks we had to do physical training and it 

gave us an idea of what the military is like. We can now plan 

out our career paths in the military.” Daniel and Henry 

“I went to my primary school and I really enjoyed it. The 

pupils were lovely and the staff always made me feel 

included. It is definitely a career path I will consider.” Amelia 

“I was at a civil engineering company. I enjoyed going 

on site and using CAD. I found it interesting seeing how 

different working is from school.” Orlaith 

“My work experience was very good. I went to Peel Vets 

and it has confirmed I want to be a vet or veterinary nurse.” 

Mollie 

“It was very interesting and I enjoyed watching the dentist 

perform different treatments on the patients. I learnt how 

important it is to keep the room and tools clean. It is 

definitely a career I will consider for the future.” Amelia 

Mr Henderson 

Head of Upper School
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Transition Day 2024

Last week we welcomed back Year 11 into Longcroft 
as they had their Transition Day. 

This day was jam packed with lessons, activities, events and food! During the 

day students visited the lessons that they have currently opted for and spent 

time in the Sixth Form. Max said he’d had a “brilliant day” and Olivia said that it 

had “helped to make up her mind” - they’ll be with us in September.

Mr Chapman writes:
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Instagram — @Longcroft6th

We have so much to celebrate and look forward to in our Sixth Form and to support this beyond our generic Longcroft 

Facebook and Twitter feeds we have launched a Sixth Form Instagram account. You will find several photos from our Transition 

Day. 

Follow us at @Longcroft6th

Mr Chapman | Head of Sixth Form
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England Expects, and Longcroft Provides! 
Congratulations to rugby league players Will Hutchinson and Jack Charles who 
represented England’s Academy team against France at Warrington’s Halliwell 
Jones Stadium last week.

Both Jack and Will are professional players with Hull FC, and represented Yorkshire last season. Jack, who played scrum-

half, also made his England debut last season, while hooker Will made representing his country one of his goals for 2024. 

Mr Cassidy coached Jack and Will throughout their years at 

Longcroft. He said: “Both Jack and will were a pleasure to coach. 

Jack has already played several first team games this season and 

done exceptionally well. Will is making outstanding progress – he 

set his goals high at the start of this season after an impressive 

2023 and he’s achieving them.”

While England’s Academy is an Under 18 team, many of the 

French players were a year older. Both Will and Jack were heavily 

involved in a high scoring game which the French won 40-37 

with a last-minute try from Avignon winger Baptiste Pourchi. 

Mr Baker said: “I was so proud to see two players from Longcroft 

in the same England team. Both Jack and Will are incredibly 

dedicated and it was great to see them combining so well on the 

field for their country, just as they did only a couple of years ago 

when they were playing for Longcroft. It’s fantastic that two of the 

best seventeen Under 18 players in the country went to Longcroft, 

and they were joined by another Beverley player in centre Ryan 

Westerman who also plays for Hull FC.” 

Mr Cassidy added: “The skill level on display was impressive - it 

was a fast, open game and Jack and Will were heavily involved. 

They’ve both got bright futures in the game.”
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Morgan on 
track for 
success!

Congratulations to former pupil Morgan I’Anson Bradley who is making tremendous 
progress as a student at the National Horseracing College. 

Morgan received the ‘On Track 4 Racing’ award in recognition of her 

hard work and commitment during the Foundation Course. 

Lee Newton, Lead Training Instructor, said: “Having joined the college 

having had no previous experience of handling or riding thoroughbred 

racehorses, Morgan overcame some early riding setbacks and is now 

capable of riding many different horses that present her with a variety of 

challenges. She is now happy to ride any horse she is asked to and this 

has allowed her to improve into a very competent and confident rider 

both whilst in the indoor school and out on the gallops.”

Lee added: “She also always shows an excellent work ethic and completes her yard tasks to both industry standards and 

time scales. She should be very proud of her achievements.” 

The award is given to the learner who shows the following qualities: punctuality; reliability; respect for themselves and 

others; accountability; professionalism; the ability to work with a degree of independence and good horse-handling skills. 

In addition, the learner is expected to consistently demonstrate the ability to work with racehorses at least as effectively as is 

expected at that point in the course. 

A very proud parent, Morgan’s mum explained: “It’s a nice story behind how 

it all came about really, as there was an organised trip in the village where we 

live for a day out at Pontefract Races and Morgan came along with us….and 

then she got chatting to the jockeys and stable hands and that was basically 

the day she discovered what she wanted to be! She just said to me a few days 

after I really don’t know what to do because I want to be one of those girls that 

looks after the race horses! So we just started looking into it all and found the 

National Horseracing College in Doncaster. She’s just well and truly thrived!”

Morgan has earned an apprenticeship at Kevin Frost Racing, set in beautiful 

countryside near Newark on the border of Nottinghamshire and Lincolnshire. 

The yard has in the past been home to several successful trainers, including 

Mick Appleby.

Mrs Ellis said: “I’m so proud of Morgan. It’s always lovely to hear how former 

pupils are doing and Morgan’s is a wonderful success story. She’s working hard 

but loving what she’s doing and I can’t wait to hear more about her progress.” 
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Musicians 
Support the 
Friends of St 
Catherine’s 
Church
Our musicians were proud 
to provide a evening of 
musical entertainment 
on Friday at Leconfield’s 
beautiful St Catherine’s 
Church. We welcomed 
a packed audience 
from across the local 
community, supporting a 
fund raising programme 
to maintain the stunning 
church.

A range of ensembles, soloists 

and choirs wowed the crowd with 

wonderful feedback received. Our 

pupils and students were once again 

a great credit to themselves and 

Longcroft.
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Memory Lane
This week we return to 1992 and feature our Year 
11 pupils. Staff pictured include Headteacher Mrs 

Hughes, Deputy Mr Gosling, Mr Rogerson, Mr Smith, 
Dr Longthorne, Mr Potter and Mrs Purves. 

Find us on Facebook

Longcroft School and 
Sixth Form College

Follow us on Twitter to 
see more pictures from 

Memory Lane

@SchoolLongcroft
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Brett Bakes for Books

Well done to Year 10 pupil Brett, 
who did his work experience in the 
library. As well as developing his 
library and information skills, Brett 
also organised a bake sale to raise 
extra funds for more Manga books 
and graphic novels in the school 
library. 

Brett knows how popular they are:

“A lot of the books I wanted to read were on loan, so I thought we should get some more. A good way to raise money 

is through bake sales and I’m quite good at baking.”

Why does Brett enjoy Manga so much?

“The stories are really interesting, more intense than other books. I’ve learnt a lot about the Japanese culture.

The art style is nice to look at too. It helps me imagine what is happening better. I like the fact the text is spread out, so 

it’s easier to read.”

The increase in readership of Manga has risen dramatically over the last few years, in part because of how mainstream 

they have become in pop culture. However, some educationalists still don’t regard them as true literature or capable of 

promoting literacy skills in the same way as text only books. Thankfully, such misconceptions are receding.

Reading Manga can be a really visually engaging and immersive experience and great for reluctant readers or those who 

struggle with blocks of text they find stressful. The art makes it more accessible and helps push the story along. Thus, the 

reader has a visual and literary experience that when combined with sound effects (onomatopoeia) is multimodal and can 

promote a healthier reading habit for some. A multimodal approach is especially useful for those with ASD.

Ms Carvill writes:

LIBRARY NEWS

“I love print fiction, but sometimes when I’m 

reading a good graphic novel or manga, I 

find myself envying those who work in an 

illustrated format.” —Jane Lindskold 
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Another benefit is Manga encourages 

readers to connect with different 

cultures, and explore themes and ideas 

in an easily comprehendible way. Most 

importantly they are exciting and great 

fun for all ages, including adults.

On the final day of his work experience 

in the library Brett researched all the 

Manga books on Accelerated Reader and 

sourced copies online, comparing prices 

between publishers. We look forward to 

seeing a selection of his choices in the 

library in September.

A huge than you to Ms George, our Food 

Technology teacher, and Mrs Bligh, our 

Exams and Data Officer, for the amazing 

cakes they made to support Brett’s bake 

sale.

Frank Cottrell-Boyce is appointed as new children’s 
laureate

Frank Cottrell-Boyce has just been appointed as the 
new children’s laureate . He believes that reading is 
a foundation of happiness and is a great advocate 
for young readers.

Mr Cottrell-Boyce, an award-winning screenwriter as well as a children’s author, is the 13th children’s laureate since 1999. 

The role was introduced by the reading charity BookTrust, who we work with annually on the Bookbuzz project. Previous 

laureates have included Michael Morpurgo, Malorie Blackman, and Julia Donaldson. Each laureate champions a project of 

their choice. Cottrell-Boyce, wants to ‘encourage, facilitate, and agitate on behalf of the youngest readers.’

At his laureate speech he described the enjoyment of reading as an ‘invisible privilege that those who have it don’t think 

about – harder to read than other outward signs of poverty but just as real.’

We wish Frank Cottrell-Boyce the very best of success. He will be a marvellous champion of reading for our young. You can 

find a selection of his books in the school library.

Book loans over the summer.

Just a reminder that pupils and students need to return any overdue books to the library as soon as possible. Please 

encourage them to do so. If they wish to borrow books over the summer, these can be taken out in the last week of term on 

an extended loan basis, but should be returned promptly in September.

Please encourage your children to read as much as they can over the holiday period.

“Reading should not be presented to children as a chore, a duty.  

It should be offered as a gift.” —Kate DiCamillo
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Would You Like To Be A Parish Councillor And Help To 
Make The Parish Of Molescroft A Better Place To Live?

There are currently four councillor vacancies on Molescroft Parish Council. 

The council can now fill these vacancies by co-option, a process whereby the council 

considers applications from interested persons and can then select people to fill the seats. 

We are looking for individuals with energy and passion, who want to make a positive 

difference and give back to their local community. 

The work of a councillor can be extremely rewarding. If you are interested in becoming a 

parish councillor, please write to the parish council and include details of why you would like 

to apply, together with the skills and experience that you feel you would bring to the role. 

If you wish to apply, require any further information about qualification for being a councillor, 

or just want more information about the role, please contact Laura George, Clerk to the 

Council, on clerk@molescroft-pc.gov.uk 

There is also a lot of useful information about councillors and the parish on our website: 

www.molescroft-pc.gov.uk

To stand for election or co-option to become a parish councillor you must be:  

At least 18 years old on the day of your nomination, and A British citizen, an eligible Commonwealth citizen or a citizen of any member state of the European Union You must also meet 

at least one of the following four qualifications: You are, and will continue to be, registered as a local government elector for the parish in which you wish to stand from the day of your 

nomination onwards; You have occupied as owner or tenant any land or other premises in the parish area during the whole of the 12 months before the day of your nomination and the 

day of election; Your main or only place of work during the 12 months prior to the day of your nomination and the day of election has been in the parish area; You have lived in the parish 

area or within three miles of it during the whole of the 12 months before the day of your nomination and the day of election. Disqualifications from standing: There are certain people 

who are disqualified from being elected to a parish or community council in England and Wales. You cannot be a candidate if, at the time of your nomination and on the day of the 

election, any of the following are true: You are employed by the parish council or hold a paid office under the parish/community council (including joint boards or committees), You are 

the subject of a bankruptcy restrictions order or interim order, You have been sentenced to a term of imprisonment of three months or more (including a suspended sentence), without 

the option of a fine, during the five years before polling day and the ordinary period allowed for making an appeal or applications in respect of the conviction has passed. A person who is 

in the process of making an appeal or application in relation to the conviction is not disqualified at any time before the end of the day on which the appeal or application is disposed of, 

abandoned, or fails by reason of non-prosecution, you have been disqualified under the Representation of the People Act 1983 (which covers corrupt or illegal electoral practices). The 

disqualification for an illegal practice begins from the date the person has been reported guilty by an election court or convicted and lasts for three years. The disqualification for a corrupt 

practice begins from the date a person has been reported guilty by an election court or convicted and lasts for five years, unless at any time within that period a court determines that 

the conviction should not be upheld, in which case the disqualification ends at that time, You are subject to the notification requirements of or under Part 2 of the Sexual Offences Act 

2003, and the ordinary period allowed for making an appeal or application in respect of the order or notification has passed. A disqualification set under s.81A of the Local Government 

Act 1972 will only apply to a person who is subject to any relevant notification requirements or relevant order made on or after 28 June 2022. A person who is in the process of making 

an appeal or application in relation to the disqualification is not disqualified at any time before the end of the day on which the appeal or application is disposed of, abandoned, or fails by 

reason of non-prosecution, A person may also be disqualified from being or becoming a member of certain authorities following a conviction under the Localism Act 2011. The full range 

of disqualifications is complex and if you are in any doubt about whether you are disqualified, you must do everything you can to check that you are not disqualified before submitting 

your nomination papers. You must be sure that you are not disqualified as you will be asked to sign one of the required nomination papers to confirm that you are not disqualified. It is a 

criminal offence to make a false statement on your nomination papers as to your qualification for being elected, so if you are in any doubt, you should contact your employer, consult the 

legislation or, if necessary, take your own independent legal advice. The Returning Officer will not be able to confirm whether or not you are disqualified.
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Care and Achievement Co-ordinators
Our Care and Achievement Co-ordinators work with specific year groups to ensure the welfare and progress of 

pupils and are the first point of contact for parents.

They support children to achieve academically by establishing a positive learning environment, visiting and 
working in lessons and supervising and supporting individuals and groups of pupils.

Our team, and their work mobile phone number which parents can use to contact them, are pictured below.

Sixth Form
Miss Taylor

07423 261292

emily.taylor@longcroft.eriding.net

Year 10
Mrs Ellis

07900 394085

annette.ellis@longcroft.eriding.net

Year 11
Miss Harsley

07810 416081

katie.harsley@longcroft.eriding.net

Year 7
Miss Fox

07342 342858

vicky.fox@longcroft.eriding.net

Years 8 and 9
Mrs Newsam

07827 587483

zoe.newsam@longcroft.eriding.net
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